Chilmark Cemetery Commission Minutes of the Meeting of March 20, 2017

A Meeting of the Chilmark Cemetery Commission was held at Town Hall on Monday, March 20, 2017, at 4:00 p.m. Present were commissioners John Flender, Wesley Cottle and Sally(Sarah) Cook.

The Minutes of past meetings were reviewed and on motion duly made and seconded it was unanimously:

VOTED: To approve the minutes of the meetings held on October 19, 2016, January 19, 2017 and February 17, 21, and 23, 2017.

Drafts of the revised Cemetery Commission Regulations and Cemetery Lot Lease and Burial Policies were presented and discussed. Ms. Cook and Mr. Cottle suggested some changes which were included in the drafts and on motion duly made and seconded it was unanimously:

VOTED: To approve the Drafts of the revised Cemetery Commission Regulations and Cemetery Lot Lease and Burial Policies as changed and to submit them to the Selectmen for review on April 4, 2017.

And further

VOTED: To hold a public hearing on April 7, 2017 at 3:00 PM to solicit comments on the revised Cemetery Commission Regulations and Cemetery Lot Lease and Burial Policies.

There being no further matters to come before the meeting, on motion duly made and seconded it was unanimously

VOTED: To adjourn

Adjourned at 4:00 P.M.

Sarah Cools

Sally (Sarah) Cook, Secretary